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Subject : Reply to your letter dated 22 June 2015 

Dear Sirs, 

Thank you for your letter of 22 June 2015, regarding EMIR article 13 and MIFID article 
33. Commissioner Hill has asked me to respond on his behalf. 

Let me begin by thanking you for your support as concerns the usefulness of the 
equivalence mechanisms of Article 13 of EMIR and Article 33 of MIFIR for EU market 
participants in addressing conflicting or duplicative rules when transacting with 
counterparties in third countries. 

With regards to your first question concerning when counterparties may be able to rely 
on an implementing act of equivalence, Article 13 of EMIR and Article 33 of MIFIR 
both provide that counterparties entering into a transaction subject to EMIR shall be 
deemed to have fulfilled the conditions of EMIR where at least one of the counterparties 
is established in that third country. While neither regulation sets out any specific 
requirements as to when an EU counterparty engaging in a transaction with a third 
country counterparty may choose to comply with the equivalent third country rules 
instead of complying with EU requirements, at least one of the counterparties must be 
established in the third country in order for the relevant EU requirements to be deemed to 
have been fulfilled. 
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With regards to your second question as to whether all relevant transactions requirements 
(margin, clearing, risk mitigation and reporting) need to be equivalent in the third country 
for an implementing act to be adopted under Article 13 of EMIR, we will endeavour to 
take as pragmatic an approach as possible. This may mean moving ahead with 
equivalence in some areas whilst not others. 

With regards to your third question, we will take an "outcomes based" approach to these 
assessments as we have done with our equivalence work in the area of ССР 
requirements, working closely with third country authorities to better understand their 
regimes. 

On your question regarding timing, DG FISMA staff stand ready to assess the 
requirements of third country jurisdictions which have their rules in place. I can confirm 
though that no formal application is required to trigger the process for such an 
assessment. 

Finally, with regard to the treatment of intragroup transactions under the upcoming 
margin requirements, we would note that the European Supervisory Authorities (the 
ESAs) are in the process of finalising their proposals for regulatory technical standards in 
this area. We are confident that any feedback the ESAs receive on this point as part of 
their consultation will be duly considered. 

I hope that this letter assures you of our attention to the matters raised. 

Yours sincerely, 

Hannah Pinkarchevski, Telephone: +32-2-292.10.09, hannah.pinkarchevski@ec.europa.eu 

Jonathan Fauli 
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